St Mary’s Church Hall at 7.30pm

Present:
Father Harney, Nicola Moorhead, Mary Barry, Laura Twomey, 



Chris Wood, Maureen and Ray Aldous, Ann Roberts, Kath Wade,



Mick Ward, Felicity Fletcher, Marianne Down, Pat Townley, 



Teresa O’Brien, Marie Wilson, Joan Barry, Phyll and Brendan



 Lally, John Wright, Paul Moorhead, Mick Ward, Paul Moorhead, 



Pat Kitching.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

Apologies:
Ann Whitfield, Edna Daly, Doug Carr, Maureen Dunlop, 



Maureen Aitken, Peter Neal.

Father Harney opened the meeting with a prayer.

Mrs Barry invited everyone to buy an Easter Egg raffle ticket to support the school’s fundraising for a new secured entrance and waiting area.

The Chairman offered a warm welcome to the incoming members of the Core Group – Laura Twomey and Peter Fiddler.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes.

Christian Aid in Penistone: Teresa O’Brien has received a letter from the minister, Anthony Tomlinson, expressing his gratitude to the Penistone group for all their hard work over the past years.  

A quiz in aid of Christian Aid will take place on 21 May.  Details in church bulletin.

Father Harney recently attended a meeting on Christian Aid, held at Leeds.

Deanery Sub Groups.

Volunteers are needed to join the following sub groups:

· Faith Formation Group.  John Donnelly is a member of this group.  He has emailed Father Harney a brief summary of the aims of the group.  Their next event will take place on 25 September (The Gospels).

· Mission Group.  Ann Whitfield is a member of the Justice and Peace Group. Unfortunately, numbers have dwindled and new volunteers are urgently needed.  

· Youth Group.  Marianne Down and Nicola Moorhead are members.  Meetings are held quarterly at the Sacred Heart Church.

The opinion of the forum is that there is no cohesion in these sub groups.  No one appears to oversee the meetings and the members feel that they lack leadership.  It was agreed that Nicola (Chairman) would contact Father Shaun Smith and raise these concerns.

Refurbishment of St Ann’s Church.

The chairs are now in situ and look rather wonderful!  

Father Harney has received a quotation from John Hill Associates regarding extending the church porch.  The estimated cost of doubling the size of the porch and re-siting the Baptistry will be around £39,600.  

In addition, Father Harney has been advised to remove the altar curtain and canopy, leaving a plain background to the altar.  The mosaic around the tabernacle should also be removed, to reveal the beauty of the gold leaf.  

Total estimate for the entire renovation work in church will be £54,000.  

Mick Ward was asked if he received any reimbursement for the sale of the church benches.   He replied that most of them have been sold now, for about £30 each.  

Requests for:

1) Altar servers at 9.15am Mass.  It was suggested that adult servers might be added to the list.  

2) Eucharistic Ministers at St Mary’s Church.  Parishioners will be asked informally and referred to Father Harney.

3) Refresher Course for Readers.  St Mary’s will organise a course before the Summer.

Any Other Business.

· Brendan would like to organise a coach to go to Mass in Coventry when the Pope arrives next 17 September.  It was agreed to go ahead – the approximate cost will be £8 per person.

· Security needs tightening up at St Mary’s as lots of windows have been broken lately.  Brendan suggested CCTV cameras at a cost of £1386 plus annual maintenance.  It was agreed to be discussed again at a later date.

· A Deanery Quiet Day will take place on Sunday 18 April at Spinkhill.  The day will begin at 9.30am and finish with Mass at 3.45pm.  Names are needed by the weekend – please see Marianne or Brendan.

· Choosing The Common Good.  A day of reflection will take place at    St Bernard’s Rotherham on Saturday 8 May.  

· Teresa O’Brien wrote to Barnsley Council requesting a sign on Talbot Road saying ‘Catholic Church’.  Her request has been declined.  However, the matter will be taken further.

· Mr and Mrs Moorhead have offered to host a ‘Parish Dinner’ on a Summer evening.  The idea is to pay a sum which the diner considers a reasonable price for the meal!  More details at a later date.







